November 4, 1963

Dr. P. Birnbaum Cameron Hotel 41 West 86th Street New York City

Dear Dr. Birnbaum:

Many thanks for sending to me a copy of your book, "The Arabic Commentary of Yefet," your doctoral thesis. I hope to read it carefully at the first opportunity.

At the same time, permit me to express to you my thanks and those of my entire congregation for your splendid and inspiring talk this past Saturday afternoon which I am sure encouraged all your listeners to dedicate themselves with renewed interest to both study and teaching of the "Hidden Treasures" of Hebrew Literature."

I do hope we shall have many opportunities to hear you at The Center in the future.

Sincerely,

RABBI NORMAN LAMM

NL:ff